CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

19TH NOVEMBER, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, E. Halton



J. Spink, A. Westwood



G. Chinn and M. Vickers were also present

· Q Manager now fixed

· B.P.R. application to be submitted by Friday

· Benefit appeals – Councillor Antrobus to be supplied with more information on changes to the regulations since April, 2001.

· Mobile phones – approx. 210 in the Directorate – Eric Halton supplied details of the current charges in respect thereof

· Legal Services: Corporate Law Partnership – Alan Eastwood submitted proposals to invite expressions of interest from suitable qualified or public sector providers to form a corporate law partnership to compliment the in-house team –APPROVED

· Business Rates – the way forward – Martin Vickers submitted a report  on proposals to move the Business Rates cash receipting systems off the VME mainframe by 31st March, 2001.

· Contingency options still being evaluated and will report back in due course

· APPROVE:-

· The conversion of the present BRATES product to the Anite Pericles product making suitable contingency plans to extend mainframe support until 30-6-2002, in the event of conversion not being achieved by 31-3-2002.

· Council Tax/ Benefit Software Application

· APPROVE:-

· The migration of the Council Tax and Benefits systems to a supported operational platform on the basis that funding of the migration (£70k per annum) is achieved through a reduction in expected budgetary savings from movement away from the VME mainframe

· Customer Contact Centre Staffing – Councillor Antrobus reported that at the meeting of SPIGOD/SPIGIT the following concerns had been raised:-

· Too many staff taking leave at the same time

· A need to stagger reminder notices sent out to try and avoid peaks and troughs

· Need to disseminate telephone numbers to elected Members

· Maura Brooks stated that:-

· The staff concerned had re-arranged their holidays so as not to clash with the start of the new refuse collection  rounds, however , the implementation of the new collection service was delayed by Environmental Services resulting in some call centre staff being on leave. In addition the centre had run at 25% below staffing capacity

· In the first year of operation it was difficult to identify peaks and troughs, however, the despatch of bulk reminders was now spread over a week 

· Alan Eastwood commented that the Community Legal Partnership needed to be aware of when reminder notices were being sent out as this had an effect on their ability to cope with demand – Alan to distribute details of the Community Legal Partnership to all Directorates

· Eric Halton distributed a CD on Salford Process Re-engineering Method Involving New Technology

· Details of the revised lay out of the weekly list of meetings was approved

· Capital programme – the following schemes were approved:-

· Pre-paint repair and painting at Robert Street Estate, Eccles - £344,639

· Castleway Environmental Improvements - £529k

· Delivery cost of councillors mail – noted

· FOVP application form signed

· APPROVAL to sundry debtor write-offs of £355,926.21

